Unified School District

District Site Council Meeting

April 14, 2021
Present:
Kelly Gentry, Valerie Gehrer, Heather Honas, Jill Day, Rachel Tompkins, Aron Dody, Angela Harris, Anita Mahanay, Shantel Sheets, Robin Frye, Amanda Vroman, Tracie Schroeder, Diedre Knight, Marla Goeckel, Christa Kraus, Kelly McDiffett, Dene Kaster and Cynthia Engle
Members

not present: 
 Brooke Simonis, Jean Johnson and Amanda McDiffett
Welcome:
Kelly G. opened the meeting 8:07 a.m.
Kelly welcomed all members 
This is our second DSC meeting and the last for this school year.

We will be returning to at least four meetings in 2021-22, first meeting will be Oct. 13th

Prior minutes were reviewed and approved as written
Building Communication

Title – Both ES are Title 1but we consider ourselves district wide due to MTSS. Engagement policies for both elementary schools and district-wide need to be created next fall. Stacy Furman is retiring and Kristen Wilson will joining Title I. Nichole Hensley will be the Title 1 coordinator. 

MTSS – Is tightly tied to Title 1 Schoolwide. Please look at the handout of Dyslexia changes for 2021-2022. Requirements go into effect this fall. 

ESL – We thought the numbers were going down until we had a family of four move in. 

CGES – 1st grade researching on different animals and writing so they can publish book. Kindergarten finishing learning about different animals. Mrs. Blythe’s class parents are videotaping their kids at home while they read and sharing it so the kids in the class can watch while having milk/snack time. Remote learners are busy learning and doing an amazing job and it’s been a unique experience. Governor Kelly to visit CGES on April 26th to see school that is a model for remote and onsite learning. Parent-teacher conferences this year have been a little different with some parents having a choice to come onsite, Zoom or Google Meet, email or by a phone call and the turn out was better. 

PHES – Starting state testing. Kids are doing very well. Parent-teacher conferences were pretty cool as well. Thank you to the community for all the help. Kids have done a great job this unique year and teachers have been amazing. Virtual band/vocal concerts. The remodeling is complete for the offices. Trying to remember how to do all the end of the year stuff since it’s been a couple of years since having a normal spring in session at school.
CGJSHS – 6th grade getting ready for step-up day, ELA students are working on job applications, social studies working on civil war, science taking state assessments and P.E.  working on archery unit. Have lived through in person learning to remote learning and back to in person learning and it feels like we are almost back to normal. The spring play “One Act: Sorry, Wrong Number” was last weekend. Having student teachers in the classroom has been fun. The students are still having lunch in the classrooms. End of the year celebrations with HS graduation, Awards Day and 8th grade Promotion being held in the Braves gym with no restrictions on number of guests but asking all guests to social distance and mask-up. Prom this weekend that will take place outside by the Riverwalk in a tent with a live band from 7am-10pm. Lots of seniors filling out scholarships.
Credit Recovery – Planning on extended school services for this summer.  Students with failing grades are being invited to attend to regain credits through online courses. Teachers will be available to help tutor as well.
Information to/From Non-School Members – Alta Vista now has fiber internet through TCT.  Thank you for what you all do for the community.  JN PEO – Daddy Daughter Date Night will be using the tent from Prom.
Board of Education Report –  Thankful for the Governor visit at CGES.  There will be an all staff celebration at the end of the year to thank everyone. It’s been a very difficult experience but we mostly stayed in school and students were able to continue learning.
Surveys to get Feedback
· Family Engagement Survey to families – Results shared with site councils and faculties. 
· Professional Development survey to licensed staff – Handout of results – Kelly went over the Dyslexia changes for 2021-2022 and the PD survey results for 2021-2022.  Discussed how the PD topics chosen by staff members matched what was already “on the table”.

· Well Being survey to all staff – Aron discussed the results
· KS Communities That Care give to students in grades 6,8,10,12.  Gave this in January, received the results back already which this usually takes a year.  We have not had a chance to analyze results yet. This will be part of our KESA data.
· KESA Pause Survey to all district – Staff gave great feedback for this survey. Shared some questions and answers from the survey.  
Long Range Plan – Summer Activities and preparation for 21-22

· English Language Arts:  K-5 Textbook Pilot training (three Programs) will take place this summer; changes to be made at all buildings due to Dyslexia requirements. Watched a video over Structural literacy.
· Math, Social Studies and Science:  None
· Social Emotional Learning and Individual Plans of Study: Continue Resilience work in 2021-2022 through the DOJ grant.
· IPS, Health-PE and Foreign Language: None

· Computer Science: SAC will create new local curriculum based on standards; first time the state has created standards for an entirely new subject
· CTE: This group has to stay updated yearly because of their pathways. 
Meeting adjourned 10:15a.m.
Next Meeting Date October 13th at 8:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.
